

INTERNATIONAL UNION OF POLICE ASSOCIATIONS

SAM A. CABRAL International President

MICHAEL V. CRIVELLO International Secretary-Treasurer

The Only Union for Law Enforcement Officers

August 18, 2023

The Honorable Randy Feenstra The Honorable Brian Babin House of Representatives Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Congressmen Feenstra and Babin:

On behalf of the International Union of Police Associations (I.U.P.A.), I am pleased to announce our support of your thoughtful and timely legislation, **H.R. 4904**, "**Build the Wall and Fight Fentanyl Act of 2023**".

The International Union of Police Associations, AFL-CIO, represents rank and file, activeduty law enforcement professionals across this great nation, including the U.S. territories of Puerto Rico and the Virgin Islands.

This bill will create funds from seizures from drug cartels and the proceeds from the sales of assets of these criminal enterprises will facilitate the building of a secure southern border as well as fight the deadly drugs that are being brought across that border and killing our citizens.

We look forward to working with you and your staff to see this critical legislation move forward.

Very Respectfully,

Sam A. Cabral

International President